












 

 

Advocacy
 
Did you think that Honor Diaries was a film about violence against women in 
the name of religion, cultural norms or a family's honor? Well, it was that of 
course.
  
But it was also a film about advocacy. The women featured in the film are all 
advocates for the women and girls who are victims and potential victims of 
honor crimes. The Honor Diaries website declares their mission: starting a 
movement to save women and girls from human rights abuses - around the 
world and here in America. They ask us to "join the movement of women and girls who speak the 
truth that: Culture is No Excuse for Abuse." I hope that each of us will join that movement by 
thinking and telling other people about what we learned from the movie. Advocacy isn't always easy 
or comfortable, but the courageous women shown in Honor Diaries are inspiring role models for 
anyone committed to improving the lives of other women.

Judy Mc     

 

Membership
 
Membership is planning a ZONTA 101 information event on April 17.  If you 
have anyone you would like to suggest for this please contact membership 
members. We will send out an invitation. Or I have invitations and will send to 
you.   Please include Emails.
 
Meeting will be at the Ross University-Hills Library
4310 E. Amherst Ave.
Denver, CO 80222
5 pm to 7:30 pm
 
We will have light refreshments. 
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~ Judy A.        
 

 

   

SLATE OF CANDIDATES

The slate of candidates nominated for the club board to serve during 2014-2015 is as follows: 
President-Elect Mary will become President automatically.
Director Nancy McWhirter will complete her two-year term ending May 31, 2015. 
The following were nominated for the remaining offices and board positions:

  
President-Elect: 
Vice President:
Secretary:
Treasurer:
Director - 2014-2015:            
Directors - 2014-2015:
 
Nominating 
Committee:

 

Judy Allen
Katie Boysen
Mary Lou Edwards
Kathy Hyzer
Marian Lee (to complete Katie Boysen's term as director)
Judy McNerny
Gwen Fornia
Wendy Moraskie
Cathy Conley

Liz Cameron

The election will be held at the April club meeting.
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MARCH MEETING MINUTES

President, Wendy Henry-Moraskie called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.  Guests at the 
meeting:

Katie Boysen introduced her friend, Caitlyn, and Karen Silverman, Executive Director of 
Smart Girls.

Mary Benoit announced that Alexis Newton will join our club this Spring.

Mary Lou Edwards gave the IAM (Inspirational Advocacy Moment) about Honor Killings.

The February Minutes were approved; Kathy Hyzer, Treasurer, reported that the Audit 
Committee met that day (March 13, 2014) and "all is okay"; and President Wendy invited everyone 
to participate in dinner.

PROGRAM:

            Karen Silverman, Executive Director of Smart Girls, talked to us about the impact our Grant 
to them will have on their training program. She said that the "big picture" of Smart Girls is 
social/common/emotional growth skills. Middle School girls & boys in their program learn how to 
set boundaries, how to build healthy relationships, nurture self-esteem and self-advocacy, and how 
to get help.

            Ms. Silverman has been with Smart Girls for four years. Her background includes law school 
and volunteering at Safe House Denver where she learned about non-profits, found she loved it and 
has stayed there. She loves Smart Girls because it's the middle school prevention area. It was 
founded in 1998 by 4 women at US West, and has evolved into a peer program. Karen is responsible 
for transitioning Smart Girls to a structured, businesslike and sustainable program.

            Smart Girls' Leadership Institute trains high school and college age girls/women to mentor 
middle school girls and boys. The training takes 22 hours and they can get college credit for doing it. 
She gave us a handout that showed the program is now in 39 different sites (7 counties in Colorado, 
1 county in New York & 1 in Wyoming).

FILM EVENT:

            Julie Bradley reported that the committee has received $6800 in sponsorships; the Tattered 
Cover will have books for sale at the event about Honor Killings; the author of "My sisters Made of 
Light" will be one of the two speakers on the discussion panel; the reception is all set and won't cost 
us anything; there will be a door prize drawing; and she needs people to sign up to help the day of 
the event.

SERVICE:

            Nancy McWhirter thanked everyone for their donation of underwear for Friends of the Haven 
at this meeting, and said that the donation item for April will be laundry detergent (high efficiency 
only) for Delores House. Jeanette Newville did a good job of getting much needed "undies" 
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purchased and delivered to Friends of the Haven. She said that Olette is concerned that our day to 
serve dinner for Delores House in April falls on Easter and asked if we wanted to skip that day. 
Kathy Hyzer and Nikki Headlee volunteered to take charge of that dinner and Judy McNerny, Helen 
Mulhern and Beth Mundell volunteered to help them.

            Nancy and Kathy Hyzer attended the Delores House dinner where they learned that the value 
of our dinners and contributions is over $100,000!

BARB PELLEGREN

            Nikki reported that Barb is still recovering at the rehab facility on Lincoln for a couple more 
weeks. Her spirit is good, but her toughest times are the weekends and she would appreciate visits.

PR:

            Katie Boysen thanked members who helped with the Smart Girls event before and during 
Sat., Feb. 22. 

She reported that several of our club members attended the Denver Women's Commission 
event on March 4, 2014 with special guest Mayor Michael B. Hancock. Kathy Hyzer has a copy of 
DWC's assessment of the issues most affecting women and girls in Denver. 

Katie advised us of an HBO event on Monday - a documentary featuring Maria Shriver 
called "Paycheck to Paycheck."

MEMBERSHIP:

            Judy Allen said that our April, May and June meetings at the Hacienda will be in the back 
room. She has booked the site for our meetings through next Fall.

NOMINATING:

            The Nominating Committee, Joetta Williams, Cathy Conley and Jacki Sammons were pleased 
to present a slate of officers for the coming year:

-         President, Mary Benoit
-         President-Elect, Judy Allen
-         Vice-President, Katie Boysen
-         Secretary, Mary Lou Edwards
-         Treasurer, Kathy Hyzer
-         Directors: Judy McNerny, Nancy McWhirter, Marian Lee and Gwen 
Fornia
-         Nominating: Wendy Henry-Moraskie, Cathy Conley and Liz Cameron

All nominees accepted their nominations.

RAFFLE:

            Katie Boysen sold tickets and Julie Bradley won the drawing.

ZONTA ROCK:

            Jeannette Newville gave it to Judy McNerny for picking up Advocacy and running with it.

            There being no further business, President Wendy adjourned the meeting at 7:40 pm.

 

DATES TO REMEMBER:

            March 16                 Luau Night at Delores House
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            March 20                 Board Meeting, Mary Benoit's office

            March 22                 Film Event

            March 29                 Area 3 meeting hosted by LW/Golden

            April 10                    Regular meeting at The Hacienda, 5:30

            April 12                    Douglas County's Trivia Night

            April 24                    Board meeting at Mary Benoit's office, 5:30

            May 17                     Garage Sale at Cynthia's home

            June 27 - July 1      ZI Convention in Orlando

~Respectfully submitted,     
Mary Lou Edwards, Secretary     

 

DOMESTIC DIVA

Our recipe this month comes from The Delores Project Luau: 
 
HAWAIIAN SALAD - Serves 20-25 - 2 day prep.
 
2--20 oz cans pineapple chunks, drained, reserve the juice
1--20 oz can crushed pineapple, drained, reserve the juice 
1--16 oz pkg. acini-de-pepe (tiny pasta) - cooked, rinsed and drained 
1 c. sugar
3 cans mandarin oranges, drained 
2 Tbsp. flour
1/2 t. salt 
1 3/4 c. pineapple juice
1--9 oz.carton Cool Whip 
2 eggs, beaten
1 c. mini marshmallows optional 
1 Tbsp. lemon juice
1 c. coconut, optional 
 
 1st day: combine sugar, flour and salt. Gradually add pineapple juice and beaten eggs. Cook over 
moderate heat, stirring until thickened. Add lemon juice and cool to room temperature. Add cooked, 
cooled pasta and stir well. Refrigerate in airtight container overnight. 
 
 2nd day: Add mandarin oranges, crushed pineapple and chunks, Cool Whip, marshmallows and 
coconut. Mix well. Keeps well refrigerated in airtight container up to one week. If you have 
questions, let me know! Thank You - Mary Lou Edwards
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Zonta Mission Reflected in Day of Film,  
Former US President's New Book, IMF Managing Director's Philosophy

 
Last week, Zonta Club of Denver members celebrated our club, our 
common goals, and our local and international mission, in our 
enthusiastic participation at our sixth annual Day of Film.  The film, 
"Honor Diaries," celebrated a group of women who were standing up and 
joining together to make a difference for all women in their culture, and 
by extension, all oppressed women in the world. 
 

I was again struck by the awareness that, except for the slightest featherweight change in 
circumstances, any of the women activists in that film - and any of us or the women we know- might 
be victims of systemic violence and human rights abuses.
 
On the morning of our Day of Film and later in the week, I heard two interviews on the radio, one 
with former President Jimmy Carter and another with the Managing Director of the International 
Monetary Fund, Christine Lagarde.  I was struck by how these prominent people are echoing, 
unintentionally, of course, the 95-year-old mission of Zonta International.
 
The 39th President reports in the interview that he believes "the most serious and unaddressed 
worldwide challenge is the deprivation and abuse of women and girls."
 
He says in his new book, "A Call to Action: Women, Religion, Violence and Power," that "it is a crisis 
that manifests itself across the world in the form of child marriage, unequal pay, female genital 
mutilation, human trafficking, and more."
 
Here's a link to an interview with the Christian Science Monitor. 
 
Jimmy Carter Issues 'Call To Action' Against Subjugation Of Women 
 
(here's the url, in case the hyperlink doesn't translate) http://www.cpr.org/news/npr-story/jimmy-
carter-issues-call-action-against-subjugation-women#.dpuf 
 
The interview with IMF Director Lagarde contained a stunning quote.  Lagarde, speaking of a study 
conducted by the IMF on women in the workforce, said, "We found that if females were working in 
the same proportion as men do, the level of (gross domestic product) in a country like Egypt would 
be up 34 percent, up 27 percent in a country like India but also up 9 percent in Japan and up 5 
percent in the United States. All economies have savings and productivity gains if women have 
access to the job market. It's not just a moral, philosophical or equal-opportunity matter. It's also an 
economic cause. It just makes economic sense. It's a no-brainer."
 
Here's a link to that interview
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IMF's Lagarde: Women In Workforce Key To Healthy Economies 
 
(and here's the url)  http://www.cpr.org/news/npr-story/imfs-lagarde-women-workforce-key-
healthy-economies#.dpuf 
 
As often as we may feel we're but a few small voices whispering in a strong wind, it's so heartening to 
hear our message strengthened by other powerful voices in the world.
 
Ladies, we weren't just watching a film and serving brunch.  We were adding vocabulary to the 
worldwide discussion.  Congratulations on a great Day of Film and thank you for all your 
participation in every part of that event and all of Zonta's activities that keep the critical dialogue 
moving forward.

 
 ~ Wendy     

CALENDAR
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